
Dear Healthcare committee Members, 
 
This Amendment violates the inalienable rights that have been given to all humans by their creator for 
which the government was created to protect.   
 
I thought you might also want to know that this bill amendment -13, appears to be misinformed about 
the Science. 
  
First off, Tetanus IS NOT a restrictable disease.  It cannot be passed from one person to another.  That is 
erroneous. 
 
Per the OHA, the pertussis outbreak last year, 81% had been vaccinated; 78% were FULLY VACCINATED. 
 
California is in the midst of one with 100% FULLY VACCINATED. 
 
In light of that fact and the fact that neither the Vancouver Washington measles outbreak nor the few 
unrelated cases in Oregon occurred in an elementary school--what possible scientific reason exists to 
prevent selectively vaccinated children from attending Scouts, Dance recitals, Community Sporting 
Events and Church service if they are even remotely related to schools??  How will this be enforced? 
Gold patch on jackets, Vaccine cards? 
 
Oregon only has 2.6% unvaccinated in k-12 schools.  7.5% was disingenuous as it related to 
kindergartners and partially vaccinated kids. 
 
Violating the Human Rights of all Children under the false pretense of public health will have dire 
consequences. 
 
Please vote No on HB3063 
 
 
I am a vaccine injured adult who had a severe reaction to the DpT vaccine as a child, leading to three 
days of hospitalization while I was in a comatose state.  
 
I oppose HB3063! 
 
The resulting negative effects of the DPT  vaccine have provided me with a lifetime of chronic bronchitis 
and a susceptibility to pneumonia,  which I have had seven times now, regardless of having received a 
pneumonia vaccine. That vaccine cause my entire body to swell up for 2 weeks and I had nausea 
vomiting diarrhea fevers and muscular atrophy in my legs. And it didn't work. I got pneumonia again 
anyway. I have never fully recovered. 
 
If you pass legislation that requires mandatory vaccination of all children in Oregon, you will be posing a 
threat to the lives of our state's children, youth and all people. You may find yourselves being charged as 
being  guilty of orchestrating attempted manslaughter. The attorneys are ready. The next vaccine 
injured child will leave blood stains on your hands and multiple lawsuits against you as individuals, and 
as a State.  
 



Besides any legal concerns you will be creating for the State and yourselves as individuals who may 
approve this bill, please try to be human. Recognize that everyone is different, and vaccines can and do 
harm people.  
 
You must allow for medical exemption to remain. Otherwise you are all potential murderers. 
 
Remember, the lawsuit Juliana versus Oregon became a federal lawsuit, Juliana versus USA. It started 
right here in your backyard, and it won't go away. Neither will we. 
 
Do the right thing and allow for medical exemption and religious freedom.  
 
Otherwise, watch as children are maimed and may die. Their blood is on your hands. And I hope their 
screams disturb your sleep as much as mine did for my parents. I'm lucky to be alive. Don't harm any 
more of us with vaccine mandates!  
 
Thank you, 
Lisa Catranides 
424 Helman St 
Ashland, Oregon 97520 
 
oshanac@gmail.com  
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